
 
 

John Rossi 

55 Water St. Floor 32 

New York, N. Y.  10041 

(T) 516 302 7623 

jrossi@mettel.net 

March 15, 2024 

 

 

Ms. Linda Bridwell 

Executive Director 

Kentucky Public Service Commission 

211 Sower Boulevard 

Frankfort, KY  40601 

Re: Metropolitan Telecommunications of 

Kentucky, LLC d/b/a “MetTel” 

Local Exchange Tariff - Number 2 

Notification of Detariffing 

 

Dear Ms. Bridwell: 

 

This letter is filed to notify the Commission that pursuant to HB 337 MetTel is opting to offer local 

exchanges services on a detariffed basis. 

 

MetTel does not offer “Basic Local Exchange Service” as defined in KRS 278.541 and respectfully 

requests withdrawal of its local exchange services tariff (KY P.S.C. No. 2) effective April 1, 2024.  

MetTel will replace its tariff with a product guide available on its public website 

www.mettel.net/tariffs.html.  

 

If there are any questions, please contact me at the above address and telephone number. Thank 

you. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

   /s/ John Rossi 

 

John Rossi 

Regulatory Analyst 

 

 

 

Enclosures: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

cc: S. Sullivan, Vice President - Product Management and Regulatory Affairs 
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